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DUROR & KENTALLEN COMMUNITY COUNCIL
ORDINARY MEETING 10th OCTOBER 2016
HELD IN KENTALLEN AND DUROR COMMUNITY CENTRE AT 7.00 PM
Minutes of the Community Council meetings for the last twelve months are available on the community website : www.durorandkentallen.co.uk
Present: Jonathan Baxter (Chairman),Malcolm Knowlson, Jeannie Macleod,  David Shepton and Rachel Shepton.
Apologies for Absence : Chris Clay, Chris Pearman and Pat Young.
In Attendance : Mrs. Joanne Baxter, Mrs. Liz Bruce, , Miss  Janice Murray, Dr. Iain McNicol,  Rev. Sandy  Stoddart and  Donald Macleod [ acting Minute Secretary]
Minutes of previous meeting 
The minutes of the meeting held on 12th September 2016 were approved without amendment and signed by the Chairman.
Highland Home Carers Limited.
Dr. McNicol gave a brief summary of the objects of the Highland Home Carers company and outlined the services it provided. The company   had now been engaged to operate in the Appin area, and Mrs Liz Bruce had been appointed as Care Co-ordinator. Dr. McNicol distributed copies of an HHC Service Users Brochure. 
The main purpose of the company was to help people live in their own homes rather than be admitted to residential care; such help could consist of personal care or domestic assistance, or both, as appropriate.
Before the decision had been made to enlist the support of HHC, the homecare system in Appin had almost collapsed.
However things were on the move. HHC would be shouldering the bulk of the administrative work involved. Six prospective carers in the Appin area were now being interviewed by HHC. Funding for twelve month's operation of the new system had been secured. There was now an expectation of greatly improved care in the Appin community.
The D&K community was being offered the opportunity to join the Appin system. It would be appropriate for the D&K community to have its own carers.
The meeting was impressed by the presentation, and, as no critical or adverse comment was forthcoming, the Chairman agreed to contact the HHC in order to arrange for the inclusion of Duror and Kentallen in the network. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]The Chair thanked Iain and Liz for thinking of our area and coming along to present the scheme. He wished Liz good wishes for her role.
Vacancy for Secretary
The Community Council does not have a Secretary. At present there was no fund to pay a Secretary, or to meet the expenses incurred in doing that work; secretarial activities were currently unpaid and shared between Messrs. Baxter, Young and Macleod in an informal manner. 
The vacancy had existed for some time, but continued unfilled, most probably because the Council did not have the funds to pay a rate appropriate for the job
A question was put ' How much do other Community Councils pay their Secretaries and what is their scope of work?' 
Jeannie agreed to draft a letter to the Highland Council seeking an answer to that question. The object of this approach would be the engagement of a Secretary to the Duror and Kentallen Community Council with a defined and appropriately remunerated  role. 
Highland Council's proposed removal of Public Payphones 
Whilst appreciating the remote risk of interruption of the 'mobile' coverage, the meeting acquiesced in the Council's plan to remove public payphones from use. Most people now had mobiles. 
West Highland & Islands Local Development Plan 
Discussion of this plan was deferred till the November meeting.
South Lochaber CC's scheduled Meetings 
The D&K Community Council would send a representative to the planned quarterly collective meetings of the South Lochaber Community Councils.
Glen Duror Forestry Path - Bridge Replacement 
A bridge on the forestry path in Glen Duror had collapsed and a Forestry Commission manager had confirmed they had no money to replace it. The affected part of the path, on the only circular route, had been taken off the map. It was thought that the Community Council would have a better chance of raising the money for replacement of the bridge 
Malcolm told the meeting that he had sourced information about a small DIY flat - pack bridge costing £2,500 + VAT. If funding could be arranged, perhaps the Forestry Commission could be asked to buy the pack, reclaim the VAT and supply the heavy equipment for its installation. Malcolm would take this matter forward. Other options were to be investigated including supply of the materials, help with installation and of course finding.
Glen Duror Hydro Scheme -  Community Benefit  
The possibility of receiving some ongoing community benefit from the continuing operation of the Hydro Scheme in Glen had been researched by Donald and formed the substance of the substantial letter which had been circulated to members prior to the meeting.
The Glen Duror facility generates 0.69 of a Megawatt each year 
It transpires that, for newly installed plant, there is a standard annual community benefit of £5,000 per Megawatt installed. This level of benefit is recognised by the Scottish Government as the industry standard and is part of its Good Practice Principles.
When one applies these good practice principles to the Glen Duror situation, an annual payment of £3,450 by way of Community Benefit would accrue to the Community Council [i.e. 5,000 x 0.69].
Any payment of benefit would be made by the Operator of the facility and not by the Highland Council, and so the Operator's agreement to bear this on-cost would be required.
The meeting accepted the Chairman's offer that, armed with the facts, he discuss this entitlement with the Highland Council and the Operator.
Discussions deferred
The Agenda Items : HSCHT Planning application, Memorial Work and memorial bench,  and, Resilience Planning had not been progressed since the previous meeting and would come up for consideration at the next meeting.
Any other Business 
Rhododendrons  were growing again at the War Memorial. the Chairman would speak to Mr. Robin Pope and would insist on effective [suppressive] action.
Wreath for Armistice Day was being arranged by Pat. Thanks were extended to those contributing to the cost of the wreath.
Public Conveniences The Highland Council's proposal to charge 50p for the use of public toilets did not find favour. No closure ! No charge !
The New Belford It was noted that a medical facility on a site at Blar Mhor in Fort William was at the planning stage. It was not being described as a 'hospital' but as a 'facility' but was to be called the New Belford.  The CC would watch progress on this carefully.
Date of Next Meeting 
Monday 14th November 2016
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